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SUBECT: Molecular Transport Media (MTM) Collection Kits 

On May 28, 2020 an Everbridge alert was disseminated regarding PrimeStore molecular 

transport media vials used for SARS Co V-2 test sampling. The alert indicated the transport 

media contained guanidine thiocyanate and produced a dangerous chemical reaction releasing 

cyanide gas when exposed to bleach. Should any spills related to the contents of the collection 

kits occur, THE SPILL SHOULD NOT BE CLEANED WITH BLEACH OR A BLEACH 

PRODUCT. Follow up communication with nursing home facilities who received the MTM 

collection kits identified the kits were either used for sampling and sent to a laboratory for 

processing that did not use the Hologic Panther or Panther Fusion System or were held back and 

replaced with other collection kits. 

Connecticut Department 
of Public Health 

Phone: (860) 509-7400 • Fax: (860) 509-7543 
Telecommunications Relay Service 7-1-1 

410 Capitol Avenue, P.O. Box 340308 
Hartford, Connecticut 06134-0308 

www.ct.gov/dph 
Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer 




